
 

 

DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
10/19/2023 — Eugene Garden Club, 1645 High Street Eugene 

 

The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, 

held at the Eugene Garden Club and 

virtually, on Thursday October 19, 2023 

was called to order at 6:44 pm, Ms. 

Gilpatrick being in the Chair and noting a 

quorum and Mr. Kounovsky present as 

Secretary.  

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as 

presented.  

 The Treasurer’s report was received. 

The Party had $1,105.00 in income and 

$3,340.49 in expenses for the month, for a 

net loss of $2,235.49.  

The Budget Committee reported that 

work is ongoing for the 2024 budgets, and 

we are now moving to a preliminary two-

year budget to keep up with political 

cycles.  

 The Campaign Services Committee 

reported that the recall effort against 

Representative Paul Holvey successfully 

was defeated, and that there is another 

special election happening October 7th for 

Eugene City Council Ward 7. 

 The Community Action Committee 

reported that things are moving slowly this 

time of year. There was a successful road 

clean up last month, and after one more we 

will get a sign on the road.  

 The Fundraising Committee reported 

that the major fundraiser has been 

renamed the DeFazio Dinner after former 

Congressman DeFazio.  

 The Organization Committee reported 

that NLP for the recall was very successful. 

The next meeting will be October 25th.  

 Nominations for PCP were Jane Marsh 

nominated by Matt Keating and seconded 

by Tim Morris, and Warren Higer 

nominated by Katrina Bowser and 

seconded by Laura Gilpatrick. Emily Keizer 

moved and Tim Morris seconded to 



 

 

appoint Jerry Rosiek and Chandler James 

as PCPs, which passed unanimously. 

 House District 7 reported that they are 

planning a future meeting.   

 House District 8 reported that they met 

to get feedback on the recall election.    

 House District 12 reported that they are 

keeping an eye on the recall efforts 

currently happening in Cottage Grove.  

 House District 13 reported that the 

Ward 7 election is happening in the district 

and that they are working hard to help 

Lyndsie Leech.   

 House District 14 reported that they are 

working on getting new leadership 

positions.  

 The Platform Committee reported that 

plans are ongoing for the platform 

convention. 

 The PR Committee reported that they 

need people to add events for the 

calendar.   

 As New Business, Chandler James was 

elected as SCC Alternate and Mathias 

Lehman-Winters was elected as CD 4 

Alternate.  

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at 7:38. 


